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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Autumn Budget announced; Huge increase in patient demand for pharmacy advice.
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			Today, the Chancellor announced the Autumn Budget, setting out the Government's overarching spending plans for the next 18 months. An additional £22.6 billion was promised for day-to-day healthcare spending, but no specific pledges were made about supporting primary care or the community pharmacy sector.

The Chancellor also announced a number of changes which will impact on businesses – including a 6.7% increase in the National Living Wage and a rise in employers' national insurance contributions – which may raise operating costs for community pharmacies.

Community Pharmacy England has been inputting into the new Government's Spending Review and planning since the General Election: we have underlined to Ministers once again today how critical it is that Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework (CPCF) negotiations now recommence.

Community Pharmacy England CEO Janet Morrison said:
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		Read more, including our CEO's full statement
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			More than 1.3 million unfunded consultations a week – or just over 69 million a year – are now being carried out by community pharmacy teams in England, analysis by Community Pharmacy England has found.

The 2024 Pharmacy Advice Audit, published just ahead of the Autumn Budget and covered in an iNews exclusive, shows the scale of underfunded work pharmacies are taking on, including the number of GP appointments they are saving the NHS annually, and the huge demand pharmacies in England are facing for healthcare advice.

Key findings include:
1. The average pharmacy completes 21.7 unfunded consultations a day, taking more than 2 hours.
1. Across England, this is saving the NHS 38 million GP appointments per year.
1. But nearly 150,000 informal referrals are being made to pharmacies by GPs and NHS 111 every week, effectively removing more than £115 million worth of funding from the pharmacy network.

Community Pharmacy England has already begun using the audit data in conversations with Government and the NHS and will refer to it in CPCF negotiations and when discussing the future of Pharmacy First.

Pharmacy owners and LPCs can also help raise awareness of these issues using our new resources: Graphics for use on social media









		Read more, including the full report
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Today’s Budget looks to impose yet more cost
increases on community pharmacy businesses —
without providing any clarity on whether relief is
on the way for the sector.

| have underlined to Ministers once again today
that without funding relief, Government can
expect to see more pharmacies closing, meaning
more patients going without advice and
medicines, and turning to other parts of the
health service. The consequences of more
pharmacy businesses collapsing for all those who
work in, and rely on, them would be disastrous.
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